2022-WJJQ-FM Second Quarter Issues and Programs List April-June

April 2022

School Referendum  April 1 Morning Conversation 15 minutes

Jackie Leonard and Keith Hanse from Northwoods Community Realty used a portion of their regular
time slot to talk about passing the school referendum from a business standpoint. One of the first things
many of their clients ask about is the school here and how it’s supported.

School Board Candidate ~ April4  Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Robert Skubal wants to be on the Tomahawk School Board and came on to talk about his
qualifications, and reasons for people to vote for him.

Home Show April 6  Morning Conversation 20 minutes

Pastor Mark Gass and Becki Wagner from Redeemer Church and Learning Center were here to talk
about the new Redeemer Lunch Spot. They are taking over for the Church Ladies Diner at our #7"
Home Show this weekend. They will use the proceeds from the weekend to take care of details that
need completion at the new addition to their Childrens Learning Center.

Community Thrift Store  April 7 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Sharon Eisenman and Tim Haskin from the Tomahawk Community Thrift Store were here for a big
announcement, exciting news about a new and much larger location.....they will move into the old
Dollar General Store in May from 2400 sq ft, to almost 10,000 will allow them to give back even more
to our nonprofits here in Tomahawk.

Tomahawk Area Interfaith Volunteer’s April 14  Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Joan Litwitz is the Director for the Tomahawk Area Interfaith Volunteer’s. She was on the air with us
today to salute the volunteers who have stepped up to help over the years, and to announce the golf
fundraiser in July.

Snowmobile Fundraiser ~ April 19  Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Dave Duranceau from the Night Owls Snowmobile Club was here with heads up for the clubs 2"
Annual Spring Hoot. It’s May 7, at Sara Park. AYCE fish boil and broasted chicken meals served, along
with all the fix ins. Money raised to provide funds for groomer and trail maintenance.

Tomahawk School District  April 20 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Interim administrator Joe Innis, and the person filling his shoes, Wendell Quisenberry was here to talk
about the successful referendum, and what it means for the district going forward. End of school year is

coming, and they announced the activities surrounding graduation, and the end of the year school
calendar.

ADRC  April 22 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Michelle McDougal from the ADRC of Central Wisconsin came on to talk about benefits available
through their offices. Meals on Wheels drivers are needed!

Bird Rescue  April 25 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Kevin and Linda Grenzer are a retired couple from Tomahawk who devote their time and talents, and
dollars to bird rescue, and specialize in loon and eagle rescue. They have become known for their



abilities, and their methods are now used by rescuers all over the country and in Canada.

Fishing Opener ~ April 29  Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Steve Heiting, former editor of Musky Hunter Magazine was on to talk about next weekend’s fishing
opener. Most lakes up north still have ice, the big ones will still be iced up next Saturday too. Use small
baits, presented slowly till the water warms a bit. Leave any musky’s in the shallows alone please.

May 2022

Lincoln County Sportsmans Club  May 2 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Greg Eichelkraut from the Lincoln County Sports Club came on to talk about the club, and their open
house coming up on May 21. They need to raise funds to make safety improvements to the shooting
range to keep it safe and up to date. Lots of food and refreshments and raffle prizes too.

Prayer May4 Morning Conversation 15 minutes
Dennis and Wendy Mannering were here to preview the National Day of Prayer observance here in
Tomahawk tomorrow. People are invited to gather in front of City Hall by 10:30 tomorrow morning.

American Legion May 9 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Tom Pederson and Roseanne Baldowski stopped by to talk about the new Kilroy’s Club at the Legion
Hall. They explained the history of Kilroy, as it pertains to the military. They talked about other
additions to the Legion, and talked about what is still in the works.

Abuse Shelter  May 13 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Kim West of the Haven Shelter in Merrill came on to talk about awareness of domestic abuse. We
shared some success stories, and she let the community know some of the upcoming fund-raising
events, the need for volunteers, and some daily needs at the shelter.

Grace Lutheran Church  May 17  Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Pastor Julie Sinkula is the new Pastor at Grace Lutheran Church here in Tomahawk. She shared some
of her background, her call to this community, and her recent wedding.

Tomahawk Schools  May 18 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Wendall Quisenberry will be the new District Administrator, and Stacey Bolder will be the new middle
school principal. They spoke about the transition and the end of the year events for school.

Kinship May 25 May25 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Patti Hilgendorf of Kinship, and Mike Belile of Coasters Cyclery in Tomahawk came on to talk about
the upcoming Bike Rodeo in June, for all area kids. Safety inspections and lessons, bike giveaway, and
lots of fun all to benefit the kids of the community while they are on their bikes.

Wishes for Kids May 31  Morning Conversation 15 minutes

Dave Duranceau from Wishes for Kids was here to promote the golf scramble on Saturday. Over the
last several years they have raised over 106,000 dollars to grant local kids wishes. This Saturday they
hope to add to that total significantly.



June 2022

Tomahawk Public Library  June 1  Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Annette Miller is the Children’s Librarian at Tomahawk Public Library and she came in to talk about
the summer reading programs for kids and adults.

Mattersville June 2 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Drew Robertson is the National Director for a veterans focused group of people who find housing and
other needs for our veterans. There is a local chapter here in Gleason that partners vets with wolf/dog

hybrids with ptsd. The pairings are bringing healing to the vets and the dogs, and more awareness is
needed.

Tomahawk Lions June 6 Morning Conversation 25 minutes
Kevin and Kevin from the Tomahawk Lions were here to fill us in on fundraising efforts for the
summer’s events. Pow Wow Days, Thrilla on the Grilla are both back and local Lions are out and about

collecting funds to be sure our well-known summer events continue during these very challenging
times.

June Dairy Month  June 9  Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Lori Groskopf representing the Lincoln County Dairy Board came on to promote June Dairy Month,
and Saturday’s Dairy Breakfast. It’s coming up at The Marc on Saturday morning. Eggs, cheese,
sausage, pancakes and MILK is on the menu. Kids games, prizes and lots of fun, celebrating out dairy
heritage.

Tomahawk Schools  June 15 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Scott Parsons is the Athletic Director at Tomahawk High School. He came in to talk about the school
belonging to the community, and wanted everyone to know they are invited to use the facility all
summer long. Swimming pool has open hours, walking track and gym are also available.

UWEX June 21 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Elizabeth McCrank is the UWEX Community Development Educator, and she gave us an update on
the newly formed county broadband commission, and what they are doing to bring wider broadband
coverage to our county. Only 10% of Tomahawk area folks have responded to take the speed test, so we
need more people to participate so the committee has solid numbers to show to providers that they can
make a profit here.

Dream Park  June 23 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Cathy Schmidt and Christi Lobermier came in top talk about the first fundraiser for The Dream Park in

Tomahawk. This park will welcome all people, regardless of challenge, or situation. The surface will be
a special, padded surface so if and when a person falls, it will be a cushioned fall. The city has pledged

its support and will also create and maintain a splash pad. The first of many upcoming fundraisers is
coming up on Sunday, July 2.

ADRC June24 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Kaicie Neimuth and Jen Clark of the ADRC of Central Wisconsin stopped in to talk about available
benefits for eligible adults served by the ADRC. New classes on brain health, managing stress and
caregiver opportunities were discussed, and meals on wheels volunteers are still needed.



Tomahawk Community Thrift Store  June 27 Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Sharon Eisenman and Tim Haskin were on to talk about the thrift store is now open in the new location.
Thanks to the folks who helped with the move, new donation procedures, and remaining needs were
discussed. Also, the deadline to request funds is coming up on Thursday.

Triathlon ~ June29  Morning Conversation 25 minutes

Greg Eichelkraut from Merrill Parks and Rec came on to talk about the upcoming Black Squirrel
Scurry on July 29. Canoe or kayak, bike, and run event in Merrill and the Wisconsin River.

It is a fundraiser that’s back after a 2-year break to raise money for the VEW in Merrill.



